
Sayyid Al-Hakeem: Government success requires everyone’s solidarity

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, head of Al-Hikma National Movement, met the Speaker of the House, Mr.

Mohammed Al-Halbousi on 5/1/2023, and discussed the updates on the political landscape and the

role of the House of Parliament in the upcoming legislation chapter.

The importance of cooperation for the success of government work in the upcoming stage has been

affirmed, and His Eminence illustrated the importance of investing the valuable opportunity in

providing services and jobs in addition to combating corruption.

H.E. stressed how imperative it is for the House to ensure its monitoring and legislative roles

and draft laws that are important for the structure of the political system as well as laws

that are in direct contact with the concerns of the citizens. Indicating the integration of the

parliament committees and ministries. H.E. also called for the return of the displaced to their

homes, in addition to the continuation of preemptive strikes on the terrorists’ nests.


